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Rabbi’s Message by 
Rabbi Beth H. Klafter 

  

 

Dear Friends, 

 Decades ago when I lived in Jerusalem for the first year of my 
rabbinic studies at Hebrew Union College, the fourth Thursday in No-
vember was a day like all other days at the College and in the city. For 
most of us, US citizens living abroad, it was still Thanksgiving. So we 
made our own holiday, preparing a festive meal, celebrating new friend-
ships, and sharing that we all probably missed “home and family” that 
day.  
 Thanksgiving in New England developed as a blending of the 
cultures of the Native people of North America, the Pilgrims and Puri-
tans. On Thanksgiving, they offered gratitude for a bountiful fall harvest 
and they prayed for blessings in the seasons to come. The concept of 
“giving thanks” is embedded in the Jewish tradition as well. One of the 
prayers included in our weekday and Shabbat worship is called, 
“Hoda’ah,” literally meaning, “thanks.”  [There is a play on words because 
the Hebrew word for turkey is “hodoo,” which is actually a different word 
than Hoda’ah but it sounds similar!] The prayer begins, “Modim anachnu 
lach,” “We thank You for the numberless gifts and blessings that fill our 
days.”  
 In many ways, this fall has not been one of “blessings” for many 
in our nation and our world. Hurricanes, earthquakes and fires have dev-
(Continued on page 15) 

 

“We are the People of the BOOKS” 

 Join Rabbi Klafter for a three-session adult education class on 
November 21, November 28 and December 5, 7:00 – 8:00 pm, to learn 
about the many books of Jewish tradition. The class is designed for new-
er learners and those with some background. Taught entirely in English, 
we will begin with an introduction to types of Jewish literature and a 
chance to read selections.  
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Cantorial Notes by  
Rabbi/Cantor Audrey Halpern 
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Dear Friends, 

 As any of us who have celebrated milestone anniversaries know, they are an opportunity to reflect and also to 
express gratitude.  This has never been truer than the anniversary we are commemorating on Friday, December 1, 
when we will honor our organist and musical director, Dr. Gary de Sesa. 
 When I was called to the pulpit as full-time Cantor of TBD in July of 1988, even before I began working, the 
first task I was charged with was finding the right organist. When Gary heard about the position, he contacted us. He 
came in and we met to talk briefly. I still remember bringing Gary into the sanctuary to the piano to hear him play. 
Quite simply, I was shocked! Right here in the middle of Commack I had found nothing less than a world class tal-
ent. Not only was Gary a Julliard trained classical pianist with a Master's degree from Julliard and a doctoral degree 
from NYU in piano with impeccable credentials, he was also the associate director of the Columbia University Glee 
Club. How was this possible?!  
 In addition to his superb pianistic skills, Gary was incredibly gifted at transforming a single line of music into 
an arranged piece with beautiful accompaniment. There is no way to overstate his talents. From accompanying with 
the perfect sense of tempo and style, to his ability to rearrange music for choirs, conduct choral music and direct re-
hearsals - he had it all. As we like to say, there was no doubt from the very beginning that Gary was the real deal and 
so much more. From his perfect pitch to his impeccable musical taste, we have enjoyed the blessing of this rare treas-
ure for thirty years!  
 What few people know, however, is the man behind the pony tail. Gary is a family man first. His devotion to 
his beautiful wife Kita is unparalleled and he is a proud and loving father to their talented and wonderful son, Garin-
ka. Gary and Kita have been loyal friends of ours and they have both been there for me through thick and thin. 
Working with Gary is not only a pleasure, it is an honor. Our relationship has always been based on trust, respect and 
love - the cornerstones of any successful partnership.  
 The music that will be featured on December 1 are original compositions from  Gary's full Friday evening 
service: Shabbat Joy, Shabbat Peace.  This work has been performed across the country including a performance I 
was honored to be featured in at Lincoln Center. He brought the work to Moscow and it received international ac-
claim. 
 Although Gary is too modest to speak of his amazing achievements, this thirtieth anniversary is a time that 
we can tell you, our dear Gary, that we know just how fortunate we are to have been blessed to be able to listen to 
the beautiful music you bring to life each and every week. From junior choir to adult choir; from weekly Shabbats to 
Shabbat Under the Stars and the High Holidays - Gary, none of it would happen without you! Thank you from all of 
your friends and fans at Temple Beth David and from me - the new little cantor that listened to you all those years 
ago and never let you go!          

B’Shalom, 
 

Rabbi/ Cantor Audrey Halpern  
     November    
B’nai Mitzvah 
 
November 4th Bari Klein  
   Hannah Klein 
 Havdalah Ryan Fenster 
 
November 11th Lily Dornfeld 
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Fall 2017  

Torah & Talk  
With Cantor Halpern 

 

Join us on Wednes-
days: 

1:00 – 2:00 PM 
Classroom #5 

 

October 25 
November 1 
November 8 
November 15 

 

Light refreshments served 

 
RSVP to Angela Barry 

Clergy Office 
(631)499-0915 x312 

Angela@TBDCommack.org 

Another First 
 
          I did not fast 
   Each Yom Kippur before 
          I did 
   Now, on extra meds 
          “Unwise,” 
   Rabbi agreed and said. 
 

Still, I could hear 
      the inner calls 
like my granddaughter, just 14 
       her need to be 
to test herself, find meaning 
       perhaps road to soul 
my husband chooses 
       his ritual fast 
feelings sure and within him. 
 
Friends seem slightly stoic 
       “No talk of food,”  
they smile, confirm 
not Isaiah’s jelly jars 
       peanut butter for sandwiches 
       to be assembled for the poor 
not even the sea of brown paper bags 
       filled with cans, assorted stuffs 
       donations for those in need.  
 
Each family member prays his way 
       break-the-fast a special time 
blessings come with water, juice 
       sip of Kosher wine 
Yes, they savor, relish more 
        new taste for challah, bagel, bread 
tomato, lox—just passing plates 
       Better luck next year, I say 
             a whisper to myself.   
 
5778—May the New Year be inscribed 
            for all the best of destinies 
 
   --Sandy Wicker 
   

The Voice of Temple Beth David                      Page  5



From the President’s Desk 

 Watching football has always been one of my passions.  It might surprise many of you to find out that I 

played varsity football when I was in college.  When I attended college at the University of Pennsylvania they had 
and still do to this day a light weight varsity football team.  As long as you weighed 156 lbs. or less the Thursday 
before Friday’s night game you were eligible to play. 

Unfortunately, this year watching football my enjoyment level has not been the same.  My favorite team the NY 
Giants are having a miserable year which has not helped.  But, I realize there are other reasons contributing.   The 
start of nearly every game has turned in a political fire fight.  

Obviously, the playing of the National Anthem is a political statement, so we shouldn’t be surprised or upset 
that athletics have chosen this time to make a statement.  As NY Giants Great, Perry Williams, stated at the Broth-
erhood Welcome Back Breakfast all lives matter.  No one should accept or tolerate police brutality in any form, yet 
I believe most people recognize that the vast majority of police officers are professionals and deserve our respect 
and appreciation for what they do.   

As we celebrate Thanksgiving with our family and friends this year, many of us have incorporated watching 
football as part the holiday’s tradition, I would like us to remember what we are thankful for and why it is im-
portant to respect other people’s right to protest.  As great as our country is we can always strive to be better. 

 
 
 

    Neal Brandsdorfer 
This article has not been edited by the HaKol Editors 

 The Ways and Means committee would like to thank the following companies for their 

generous donations helping to make our first annual Casino Night a success.  
 

East Coast Energy 
Calray Gas Heat 
BP Elevator 
Daniels Norelli Cecere & Travel 
Robert Teitelbaum Inc. 
Pro-Tech Plumbing 
Sinacori Agency Inc (Allstate Ins) 
A. Michael Tyler Realty 
National Cooperative Bank, NA 
Dunwell Elevator Electrical Industries 
Bargold Storage Systems 
Avarga Contracting Corp. 
Sav-Mor Mechanical 
IJ Morris 

 
We would especially like to thank Jay Cohen for his generosity and dedication to making this 
night a success.   We also would like to thank everyone who made donations of time, money 
and goods. 

Randy Klein and Ira Hecht 
Ways and Means Co-Chairs 

From the Ways and Means Committee 
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Shirley Offman 
Religious School News 
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     RELIGIOUS SCHOOL NEWS… 

 We are selling the valuable, family-friendly KidStuff Coupon Books this fall! 

 Families quickly and easily save more than the $25 cost of the KidStuff  
book...especially if they keep books in their cars! Our school earns at least a 50% profit per book!  

 KidStuff Coupon Books help save hundreds of dollars on clothing, shoes, toys, books, electronics, sporting 
goods, activities, food and more! Most coupons are valid immediately and offer savings through  the end of the 
year. Also, your family earns one FREE book worth $25 for every 5 books you sell! 

 Buy your KidStuff Book in the Religious School or main temple office. 

 

 It’s hard to believe that it’s November already; where has the time gone?  We have been in a whirlwind of 

activity lately.  Our “Pizza In The Hut” Sukkot celebration was a real hit. We had over 150 people in attendance! 
I’d like to offer special thanks to Neal Brandsdorfer and Jonathan Faust for their superior pizza distribution skills, 
to Diane Kraut and Debra Hollander for greeting our guests at the door, and to Joan Gilbert for helping to set up 
for the dinner and assisting the children in shaking the lulav during services.  
 Only a week later, we celebrated Simchat Torah and consecrated our new students into our Religious 
School! Thank you to Rabbi Klafter and Cantor Halpern for a memorable and meaningful service. 
 Our annual Book Fair will begin on Sunday, November 5. We will offer both adult and children’s books for 
you and your child to purchase. If you like to cook, there are always good Jewish cookbooks available. If you like 
games, you should try Hebrew Sudoku.  We also have wonderful Jewish holiday-themed books, as well as Chanu-
kah toys. By supporting authors who write about Jewish subjects, we encourage the publication of more books of 
this type. We are so lucky today to have such a wide variety of Jewish literature available to us at all age levels 
(something I did not have as a child).  I encourage you to support our Book Fair! Thank you in advance to our par-
ent volunteers who help the students with their purchases. 
 November means Thanksgiving is upon us, and by practicing the Jewish value of Tzedakah, the Religious 
School is helping support the Isaiah 58 Committee in its annual Thanksgiving Food Drive.  Please send your child  
to school with canned fruits or vegetables, stuffing, gravy, or any other non-perishable food so that we can provide 
a holiday meal for those that can’t afford one otherwise. I thank you in advance for your generosity. 
 November promises to be an eventful month at TBD.  I wish you the warmth of family and friends as win-
ter approaches. Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

Shirley Offman 
Religious School Calendar Reminders: 

 
 Friday, November 3, Shabbat Dinner 6:15 p.m.   
 7th Grade Service 7:30 p.m. 
 Sunday, November 5, Book Fair, begins and continues during Religious 

School hours through November 15. 
 Tuesday, November 7-No classes-Election Day 
 Sunday, November 12-Fourth and Fifth Grade PACT Foundation Pro-



News from Isaiah 58 

 With November upon us, we look forward to Thanksgiving, a time to gather with friends and family to 

celebrate our good fortune with food, football, and often the Macy’s Thanksgiving Day parade.  The traditional 
feast begins with turkey, stuffing, sweet potatoes, green vegetables, and apple and pumpkin pies. In many house-
holds, Thanksgiving dinner is a time when families join to prepare sumptuous meals and calories do not count.  
 For Jews, Thanksgiving falls the month after Sukkot with its own traditional historic focus on gratitude and 
praise to G-d.  At Sukkot, we are reminded how our ancestors celebrated the end of the harvest season and recall 
how G-d protected us when we fled from Egypt.  Rabbi Elias Lieberman, leader of the Falmouth Jewish Congre-
gation in Massachusetts, sees a strong biblical influence on the “celebrations of thanksgiving” that began in coloni-
al New England and were formalized into a national holiday in 1864 at the height of the Civil War. From this com-
mon background, the celebration of both holidays has come to include coming together to express our gratitude 
by providing food to those in need. 
 Despite the wealth around us, many in our community do not have the money or resources to enjoy plenti-
ful food, let alone a holiday meal. The Isaiah 58 Committee partners with food pantries and school districts to pro-
vide for those in need throughout the year; and each November, for over 20 years, we have conducted our Annual 
Thanksgiving Food Drive.  We sincerely thank everyone at Temple Beth David for donating to prior Thanksgiving 
Food Drives, and we ask that this year you continue to be generous. When you shop for your Thanksgiving table, 
please purchase additional canned goods and packaged items for our upcoming Food Drive. Isaiah 58 also wel-
comes monetary donations to help us feed less fortunate families both this Thanksgiving season and throughout 
the year.    

Beverly Horowitz 
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Thanksgiving Food Drive 
sponsored by Temple Beth David’s Isaiah 58 

Social Action Committee 

 

NEEDS YOUR 

HELP 
We are planning to package and distribute 

holiday foods to needy families in our community. 

 

Please help us by DONATING one or more of the following items to 

the temple by Sunday, November 19th. 
(We cannot accept frozen turkeys or food needing refrigeration.) 

  

gravy  

instant potatoes  

instant stuffing  

canned vegetables 

desserts - cookies, cakes  

cranberry sauce  

canned fruit/applesauce  

canned juice  

 

Please put donations in the boxes in the Religious School hallway. 

Monetary donations to the Isaiah 58 Committee to purchase food are also appreciated. 

 

If you would like to help package and/or help distribute foods contact  

Beverly Horowitz, email: bhorowit@optonline.net, Tel. (631) 427-3074.  

We will bag groceries Sunday, November 19th at 12:00 in the Youth Lounge. 
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Spotlight on Sisterhood 

 Now that there is a chill in the air, we will be 

spending more time indoors with our good friends.  Sis-
terhood has so many great activities planned for the late 
fall and winter; and we hope you can join us for one or 
all of them. There is something for everyone! 
 On Wednesday, November 8, Sisterhood will be 
holding its annual Paid-Up Membership dinner.   Once 
again, we have fabulous vendors for your shopping 
pleasure and a tasty dinner to share with friends.  The 
dinner will be held in the Social Hall from 7 - 10 pm. 
Please RSVP to Toni Spring at Toni.Spring@gmail.com.  
It's not too late to join Sisterhood for the year.  
Please contact Debra Hollander at beardeb@optonline.net 
for all membership information; it's so easy to join! 
 On Wednesday, November 15, we are hosting a 
special guest speaker and the entire TBD community is 
invited.  Ms. Judi Talit will be facilitating a Jewish medi-
tation and healing circle in the Social Hall at 7:00 p.m.  
Ms. Talit is the Co-director for the Center for Jewish 
Meditation & Healing; this promises to be an unforgetta-
ble evening.  Please RSVP to Debbie Friedman at  
dfriedman02@gmail.com  or Glenda Kresh at 
gkresh@hotmail.com. 
 The next Sisterhood board meeting will be on 
Thursday, November 16 at 7:30 pm in the Social Hall.  
We invite all members to join us.   

 The annual Sisterhood Chanukah Sale begins on 
Sunday, December 2 from 9:00-11:00 a.m., and contin-
ues on Tuesday, December 5 and Wednesday, December 
6 during Religious School hours of 4:30- 6:30 p.m.  
Please remember to send your students with money so 
they can do some early holiday shopping for the family.  
I know I can never have enough Mom mugs or pens! 
 We must give a special thank you to our board 
members and committee chair people for all of the won-
derful work they have done this fall.  Thank you Elyse 
Wright, Diane Kraut and committee for running the 
Sukkah Decorating event in the Sanctuary.  The kids had 
a great time and the Sukkah looked beautiful!  Thank you 
to Marcia Karter and Toni Spring for organizing this 
year's Temple Beth David Sisterhood Breast Cancer 
Walk team.  We raised more money for breast cancer 
than ever, and we had an amazing time walking with 
some inspirational and courageous women.   
 We look forward to meeting new temple mem-
bers at these events and remember: Sisterhood mem-
bership is free for the first year for all new Temple 
members!  Please don't hesitate to call, email or text us 
with any ideas or questions you may have.  We hope to 
see you soon! 

Warmly, 
Holly Dornfeld (631-838-2084)  

and Barbara Klein (531-543-6063) 

 Temple Beth David Sisterhood  
 

Invites you to join us for a  
Jewish Meditation & Healing Circle  

Facilitated by Judi Talit  
Co-Director Center for Jewish Meditation  

& Healing 
Wednesday, November 15th, 2017  

7:00 PM, Social Hall  
 

 Judi Talit is a Stress Management Educator, Certified Reiki Master and Master Meditation teacher 

with more than 25 years extensive experience in Eastern, Western, Psychological Meditation, Guided Im-

agery/Visualization, therapeutic breathing techniques and other natural healing methods for dealing with 

specific illness, chronic conditions, stress, anxiety and loss.  
 

All congregants are welcome.  
 

PLEASE R.S.V.P to Debbie Friedman dfriedman02@gmail.com or Glenda Kresh gkresh@hotmail.com.  
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 I’m not sure I ever completely understood the expression “from the sublime to the ridiculous.”  I know 

the word “ridiculous” – it’s used in our family with great frequency, often in response to questions like, “How 
does this tie look with this shirt?” or “Can I stay up ‘til midnight?” or “We don’t need to hire a handyman to do 
that, if you’ll hold the ladder.”  
 But the word “sublime” isn’t used as often. I had to look it up. According to the dictionary, the word is an 
adjective sub·lime \  səˈblīm  1: of such excellence, grandeur, or beauty as to inspire great admiration or awe. Like 
"Mozart's sublime piano concertos" or better yet, “The Rabbi’s sermon was sublime.” 
 Armed with this new wisdom, I feel more comfortable describing the Brotherhood’s activities over the 
next few months with the expression “from the sublime to the ridiculous.”  
 We kick off November in grand style on  Wednesday, November 1 at 7:00 p.m. with our annual Member 
Dinner at Café Havana (not Sangria 71, as originally publicized.). Anyone who has dined there says the food is 
sublime. We’ve hired a comedian impersonator Paul Bond to entertain us, and we’re all hoping his act will border 
on the ridiculous. For just $36 for dinner and a show, the value is simply sublime. 
 A few days later on Sunday, November 5, we’re hosting our (usually) annual Political Forum Breakfast 
with U.S. Congressman Tom Suozzi. As the flyer in this month’s Hakol says, “He’s seen everything, from the sub-
lime to the ridiculous.” Actually, it doesn’t say that. But I think it’s safe to say that the Congressman, who repre-
sents a district  that includes a large portion of the TBD community, will have plenty to share, possibly extending 
from the sublime to the ridiculous. 
 But, dear Hakol reader, there is nothing sublime about the Brotherhood’s annual performance of the Cha-
nukah play. Nothing at all! Merriam Webster defines “ridiculosity” “ridiculosity” as a  noun   ri·dic·u·los·i·ty    
1:the quality or state of being ridiculous; ridiculousness 
2:the TBD (Commack, NY, USA) Brotherhood Chanukah play 
 Grown men in dopey costumes, making children laugh with faux accents and horrible acting. Join us Sun-
day, December 17 at 11:00 a.m. for TBD’s annual “Chanukah Experience.” And by “join us,” I mean plan on 
putting on a dopey costume and acting out a role--preferably terribly.  
 And finally, two events that truly define the polar opposites of sublime and ridiculous….On Monday, De-
cember 25, we hope you and your family members will join us at the Gurwin Nursing Center. Every year on 
Christmas morning, TBD members visit the residents and host a number of activities.  This allows many Gurwin 
staff members to spend some extra holiday time with their families. The kindness we bring with us and the grati-
tude we receive from the residents and staff are the purest form of a sublime experience.  
 Finally, on New Year’s Day at 11:00 a.m., TBD Brothers and other temple members will participate in the 
annual Polar Bear Plunge at Steers Beach in Northport. What word would you use to describe the act of voluntar-
ily running into winter-cold salt water next to a few hundred other people? If you can think of a better word than 
“Ridiculous,” good for you! 

Craig Cooper 
Brotherhood President 

Spotlight on Brotherhood 
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Temple Beth David Congregational 

SHABBAT DINNER  

FRIDAY, November 3rd at 6:45 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Dear TBD Families,  

Please join us for a Shabbat Celebration!  

On November 3rd, a Family Shabbat Dinner for the whole congregation will begin at 6:45 p.m., 

followed by Shabbat Service at 7:30 p.m. when our Seventh Grade students will participate. 

The cost is $5.00 for an individual adult and $10.00 per family (for the main course of roasted chicken). 

Extended family is welcome to join us for an additional $10.00. We are asking each family to also provide a side 

dish (dairy-free and nut-free please) or beverage according to these guidelines:  

Last names A – E: A starch dish (such as potato or rice) 

Last names F – J: Green vegetable  

Last names K – R: Two bottles of apple juice (or other non-carbonated beverage) 

Last names S – Z: Salad 

Please return this form and payment to the School Office As Soon As Possible to secure your 

reservation.  

 

******************************************************************************  

Temple Beth David Religious School    Family Shabbat Dinner & Service  

 

FAMILY: _______________________________________________________________  

We will attend the Shabbat Dinner:  

_____ # of Adults _____ # of Children  

_____ Enclosed is payment of $10.00 per family or $5.00 individual adult. 

Reservations are required As Soon As Possible. 



TBD Chai Club 

AA Meetings  - “New Soil” 

Sundays 11:30 a.m. Open meetings           
Thursdays 7:00 p.m. Closed meeting 

 All meeting are held at:   Temple Beth David 
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Did you know that the TBD Religious School  
collects "Box Tops for Education?" Over the 
years we have  earned hundreds of dollars to 
support our programs with donations of Box 
Tops. Please bring your  Box Tops to the School 
Office or simply drop them in the  folder outside 
our  Religious School office door.  

astated lives and communities. Acts of racism, anti-Semitism and hatred have, sadly, filled many of our days. 
More privately, some of us have been facing personal challenges of all kinds. And yet we will still celebrate 
Thanksgiving and the message of our ancient prayer speaks to us. We are blessed in so many ways.  
 We are blessed to be a temple family, supporting one another at times of sadness and celebration. We are 
blessed with friendships – new friends and longtime companions. We are blessed with minds and hearts eager to 
learn. We are blessed with new generations of children and grandchildren, whether our own or those of this con-
gregation and our world. For these gifts, I am grateful.  
 From my family to yours, I wish you a harvest of good health and joy!  Happy Thanksgiving.  

          

Rabbi Beth H. Klafter 

(Continued from page 1) 

 The Chai Club is going to the theater!  Members will be seeing the musical, Company, at the Five Towns 
College in Dix Hills on Sunday, November 19 at 2:00 p.m. We have some exciting winter activities, still in the 
planning stages, for those of us who are spending the winter in New York.  We wish our snowbirds Happy Flying!  
Stay tuned for information on future events. 

Sheila Eisinger  
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Our Reform Movement offers several wonderful summer experiences for youth: Eisner Camp, Crane 

Lake Camp and 6-Points Sci-Tech. See urjnortheastcamps.org for information. A brand new camp is 

opening this summer as well, 6 Points Creative Arts Academy. See information below. Financial 

assistance is available through the camps and through Temple Beth David. 

                                           

OPENING SUMMER in 2018! 
6pointscreativearts.org 

At 6 Points Creative Arts, the program staff, campers, and site work together to create a holistic, 
meaningful experience for artists in a living laboratory for learning and performing. Sample workshop 
topics: 

 Culinary Arts 

 Dance 

 Theatre 

 Vocal Music 
 Music - Instrumental Ensemble 

 Visual Arts 
 

Instructors are specialists from their fields, weaving Jewish values, ethics, and tradition together with 
the spirit and excitement of a dynamic creative artistic community. 
 
The Creative Arts Academy is thrilled to be housed at the Westtown School, a Quaker Boarding School 
on 600 acres located just 25 miles west of Philadelphia. Campers will find both an inspirational academic 
environment as well as a range of amenities that will serve their work as well as ensure they have the 
familiar and fun summer camp experience. Please contact the Camp office, (410) 609-9870 or 
email Creativearts@urj.org with any questions. 
 

JOIN US ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 6:30 – 7:30 PM for 

A TASTE OF CAMP! 

Pizza, games and activities! 

Camp Presentation with one of the camp directors. 

For parents AND students (this is not a drop-off activity) 

 

Camp is not just for kids and it is not just for the Summer! Many of our TBD families have enjoyed these 
family weekends too! 
 



Gracious Gifts from Thoughtful  People 
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Rabbi Klafter’s Discretionary 
Fund 
Josh Cherry-Seto & Kimberly 
Seto 
  In honor of Jacob’s Bar Mitzvah 
Laura Osrow 
 Jane & Marc Rubinstein 
  In honor of David & Chelsea 
Fatima Kushner 
Shirley & Charlie Offman 
Daniel & Holly Dornfeld 
  In honor of Lily’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
Rabbi/Cantor Halpern’s  
Discretionary Fund 
Josh Cherry-Seto & Kimberly 
Seto 
  With gratitude for assisting Jacob to 
prepare to become a Bar Mitzvah 
Paul & Elaine Bieber 
  In honor of Camille Alviti’s wonderful 
years of service to TBD 
 
Choir Fund 
Gabey & Bernie Fenster 
  In memory of Harry Stern 
 
Economic Crisis Relief Fund 
Linda & Joel Evans 
   In honor of  the marriage of Emily 
Prager & Keith Krimbell 
John Camilo & Family 
  In memory of Caryn Camiolo with grati-
tude to Cantor Halpern for all she did for 
our family 
Meryl & Glenn Rogers 
TBD Board of Trustees 
  In memory of Beth Lipson’s sister-in-law 
Diana Loevy 

Meryl & Glenn Rogers 
  In memory of Mannie Joseph 
 
General Fund 
Scott Douglas 
  In memory of Brett & Sally Douglas 
Dr. Danny Joseph 
The Golden Family 
  In recognition of Craig Cooper’s service 
with the Red Cross for those in need 
Joel Kurtz 
  In memory of Milton Kurtz 
Stephen Weisberg  
  In memory of Robert Weisberg 
Yvonne & Sam Login 
  In memory of Charlotte Kingsley 
Barbara H. Schnitzer 
  In memory of Natalie Colantuono 
Irwin Werbowsky 
  In memory of Ida Werbowsky 
Martin Horowitz 
  In memory of Hyman L. Horowitz 
  In memory of Max Horowitz 
Jarett Weintraub 
  In memory of Alan Weintraub 
Edward & Roslyn Feinberg 
  In honor of Ryan Fenster becoming a 
Bat Mitzvah 
Alan Haberman 
  In memory of Nathan Haberman 
Constance Karpf 
  In memory of Jerome Karpf 
Larry & Diana Michel 
  In memory of Roy N. Michel 
Jacqueline M. Newman 
  In memory of Yetta G. Muller 
Sybil Gray 
  In memory of Morris Weinberger 
 

Madge Schneider 
  In memory of Betty Schneider 
Joan & Larry Fleischman 
  In memory of Alfred Margolish 
Bruce & Jill Sharp 
  In memory of Lee Freedman 
Frank Eisinger 
  In memory of Gertrude Eisinger 
Jaclyn & Bernard Orlan 
  In memory of Masha Orlan 
Joan & Roy Gilbert 
  In memory of Paul Morris 
 
House of Mourning Prayer Book 
Fund 
Lindsay & Brandon Lee 
  In memory of Martin Koeppel 
 
Isaiah 58 Fund 
Beverly Horowitz 
  In memory of Blanche Postman 
   
Michelle Julien Caring Fund 
Scott Douglas 
  In memory of Brett & Sally Douglas 
 
Musical Prelude Fund 
Moriel Weiselberg 
  In honor of Camille Alviti’s great service 
to Temple Beth David 
  In honor of Howie Lent’s 80th birthday 
  In honor of Richard Witkover’s 80th 
birthday 
  In memory of Freda Schlesinger 
TBD Brotherhood 
 
Religious School Fund 
The Leff Family 
 

To make a donation to  
Temple Beth David for a  

special occasion or a loved one,  
please contact Robin in the  

temple office at 499-0915 ext. 310 



Yahrzeits November 2017 
      May their memories be for a blessing. 
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11/2 Frank Bryan 
 Sam Gibbs 
 Louis Schleifer 
 

11/3 Max Nacht 
 Karl Mai 
 Joseph Wilichinsky 
 Sadie Katzen 
 Larry Marcus 
 

11/4 Irving Schlesinger 
 Michael Bender 
 Fanny Piskorz 
 Lucille Gilbert 
 

11/5 Emanuel Baumel 
 Elias Derrow 
 Sandy Klein 
 

11/6 Sadye Friedman 
 Rebecca Spiegel 
 Jesse Schnitzer 
 Arthur Levin 
 

11/7 Dorothy Galob 
 Miriam Altman 
 

11/8 Fanny Witkover 
 Albert Blansky 
 Leonard Snider 
 

11/9 Fran Wasserspring 
 Meyer Specter 
 Laurie Gage 
 Christine Robinson 
 Abraham H. Eisner 
 

11/10 Max Glick 
 Harry Bender 
 Abraham D. Eisner 
 William  Israel 
 

11/11 Joseph Steinberg 
 Kennard Morganstern 
 Paul Meistrich 
 Bernard Grabois 
 Jacob Goldklang 
 Rose Austein 
  
 
 

11/11 Claire Held 
 Max Kislovitz 
 Jeannette Lichtenstein 
 

11/12 Max Aboulafia 
 Sidney Weissman 
 Ethel Cooper 
 Harriet Henick 
 Nancy D'Giff 
 

11/13 Irving Fuchs 
 Irving Gaft 
 Corinne K. Klafter 
 Sam Sandler 
 Irving Clorfeine 
 Anna Leicher Goldman 
 Martin Schwartz 
 

11/14 Fannie Brudno 
 Benjamin Lipschitz 
 Nathan  Bellman 
 Leo Feinberg 
 

11/15 Anne Katz 
 Matilda Fuchs 
 

11/16 Helen Berger 
 Simon Moskowitz 
 Alan Moldawsky 
 Todd Schwartz 
 Sidney Henner 
 Sally Kaplan 
 Dorothy Regensburg 
 Louis Best 
 

11/17 Fay Kramer 
 Selma Sibener 
 Martha Dinces 
 

11/18 Samuel Riefberg 
 Herbert Vogel 
 Jacob Kiperman 
 Monika Magid 
 Harry Sarisohn 
 Lena Troupp 
 Ruth Grumet 
 

11/19 Louise Birnbaum 
 Marvin Linnemann 
 

11/19 Daniel Fuchs 
 Shirley Zelevansky 
 Silvia Sandler 
 

11/20 Eva Reich 
 Saul Licht 
 Kenneth Cohen 
 

11/21 Rae Helfner 
 Rosalind Mancher 
 Emanuel Ochital 
 Betty Evans 
 Ruthe Berman 
 Joseph Elkin 
 

11/22 Tessie Chaves 
 Gertrude Bassin 
 Tillie Reiff 
 Linda Silberlust 
 Anita Shapiro 
 

11/23 Richard Elliot 
 Harry Raskin 
 

11/24 Clare Frenkel 
 Shirley Gibbs 
 Gordon Schwartz 
 

11/25 Jeannette Miller 
 Janet Taft 
 Miriam Troupp 
 George  Ball 
 Arnold Bornfriend 
 

11/27 Joseph Rothbaum 
 Stephen H. Riefberg 
 Herbert Drucker 
 

11/28 Netty Schwartz 
 Jack Brudno 
 Helen Lipkin 
 Linda Halpern 
 

11/29 Daniel Alschuler 
 Shirley Weinberger 
 

11/30 Lola Offman 
 Silvio Goldberg 
 Rose Katz 
 Nicholas Tartaglia 



What’s Happening at TBD —  November 2017 

Sunday  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 

 
 

1 
1:00-2:00 pm 
Cantor Halpern 
Adult Ed  
 

Brotherhood Dinner 
Out 

2 
 

7:00pm AA meeting 

3 
6:00 pm Young Chil-
dren Shabbat  
 

6:45 pm  Congrega-
tional Dinner 
 

7:30 pm 
Camille Alviti Tribute 
&7th Grade Shabbat 
Service with Birthday 
Blessings 

4 
9:15 am 
Torah Study & Ser-
vice 
 

10:00 am 
B’nai Mitzvah  
Service 
 

6:00 pm 
Bat Mitzvah Service 

5 
RS Book Fair  
 

11:30am AA meeting 
 

6:30 pm NFTY 
6,7,8th  Inters Youth 

6 
 
RS Book Fair  
 

6:30 pm 
Hebrew HS @BE 
 

8:30 pm  Executive 
Committee 

 
 

7 
No RS 
Election Day 

8 
1:00-2:00 pm 
Cantor Halpern 
Adult Ed  
 

RS Book Fair  
 

6:30 pm  4,5 Juniors 
Youth 
 

7:00-10:00 pm 
Sisterhood Dinner 

9 
 
7:00 pm 
AA Meeting 
 

10 
Temple Offices 

Closed 
 
8:00 pm 
Shabbat Service 
 

11 
9:15 am 
Torah Study & Ser-
vice 
 

10:00 am 
B’nai Mitzvah  
Service 
 

 

12 
9:15-11:00am 4/5 
Grade PACT 
 

RS Book Fair  
 

11:30 am 
AA Meeting 
 

 

 

13 
 
RS Book Fair  
 

6:30 pm 
Hebrew HS @BE 

14 
RS Book Fair  
 

7:30 pm  
Budget and Finance  
Committee 
 

8:00 pm Adult 
Choir 
 

6:30 pm Spring ‘18 
Dvar Torah Meet-
ing w/Rabbi 
 

6:30 pm 3rd grade-
Freshmen Youth 

15 
1:00-2:00 pm 
Cantor Halpern 
Adult Ed  
 

 
RS Book Fair  
 

6:30 pm Camp 
Presentation 
 

7:00 pm Sisterhood 
Guest Speaker 

16 
7:00 pm 
AA Meeting 
 

7:30 pm Sisterhood 
Board Meeting 
 

 

17 
Hebrew HS Conclave 
Weekend 
 

8:00 pm 
Shabbat Service 

18 
9:15 am 
Torah Study & Ser-
vice 
 

 

19 
 

11:00 am Isaiah 58 
 

11:30 am Isaiah 58 
Food Packing 
 

11:30 am 
AA Meeting 
 

6:30 pm  NIFTY 
6,7, 8th Inters Youth 
 

20 
6:30 pm 
Hebrew HS @BE 
 

8:30 pm 
TBD Board Meet-
ing 

21 
6:30 pm 4,5 Juniors 
 

7:00-8:00pm Rabbi 
Klafter Adult Ed 
 

8:00 pm Adult 
Choir 

22 
No RS 
 
 

23 
Temple Offices 

Closed 
 

No AA Meeting 

24 
Temple Offices 

Closed 
 
8:00 pm 
Shabbat Service with 
Anniversary Bless-
ings 

25 
9:15 am 
Torah Study & Ser-
vice 
 

 

26 
No RS 
 

11:30am  
AA Meeting 

27 
6:30 pm 
Hebrew HS @BE 

28 
5:15 pm Jr. Choir 
 

7:00-8:00pm Rabbi 
Klafter Adult Ed 
 

8:00 pm Adult 
Choir 

29 
 

5:15 pm Jr. Choir 
 

8:00 pm Ways & 
Means Meeting 

30 
 

7:00 pm 
AA Meeting 

1 
7:30 pm 
Shabbat Service  
honoring Gary 
DeSesa with Choir 

2 
9:15 am 
Torah Study & Ser-
vice 
 

10:00 am 
B’nai Mitzvah  
Service 
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Staff 

 
Senior Rabbi ................................. Beth H. Klafter, D.D. 

Rabbi/Cantor .............................. Audrey Halpern, D.D. 

Rabbi Emeritus .................. Leonard B. Troupp, D.D.z”l 

Cantor Emeritus ............................... Cantor Taorminaz”l 

Asst. Director, Religious School ........... Shirley Offman 

Clergy Administrative Assistant ................ Angela Barry 

Temple Administrator .................................. Robin Kain 

Organist ................................................. Dr. Gary de Sesa 

Officers 

President ............................................. Neal Brandsdorfer 

Executive Vice President ..................... Beverly Wolcott 

First Vice President .................................... Craig Cooper 

Second Vice President .......................... Carol Weintraub 

Treasurer .......................................................Robin Prager 

Financial Secretary .......................................... Sarah Reiff 

Recording Secretary ................................ Elissa Cazassus 

Brotherhood President .............................. Craig Cooper 

Sisterhood Co-Presidents ....................... Holly Dornfeld 

                                                              Barbara Klein 

 

HaKol Staff 

Editor ........................................................... Joan Herman 
Associate Editor ...................................... Bonnie Sibener 

 

Extra copies of HaKol are available in the lobby across from the office 

temple office, but there are several ways to easily view & download 

current or back issues of HaKol.  visit www.tbdcommack.org, scroll 

Worship Schedule 
 
 
Friday, November 3rd 
Shabbat  Vayera 
6:00 pm Young Children Shabbat Program 
7:30 pm Shabbat Service 
with Birthday Blessings 
 
Saturday, November 4th 
9:15 am Torah Study and Service 
10:00 am Celebrate with us as 
Bari Klein and Hannah Klein become B’not Mitzvah 
6:00 pm Celebrate with us as Ryan Fenster becomes a 
Bat Mitzvah 
 
Friday, November 10th 
Shabbat Chayeh Sarah 
8:00 pm Shabbat Service 
 
Saturday, November 11th 
9:15 am Torah Study and Service 
10:00 am Celebrate with us as 
Lily Dornfeld becomes a Bat Mitzvah 
 
Friday, November 17th 
Shabbat  Toldot 
8:00 pm Shabbat Service 
 
Saturday, November 18th 
9:15 am Torah Study and Service 
 
Friday, November 24th 
Shabbat Vayetze 
8:00 pm Shabbat Service 
with Anniversary Blessings 
 
Saturday, November 25th 
9:15 am Torah Study and Service 
 


